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Presidents Report - Welcome 


The 


Firstly a big thanks to everyone in the Rugby community. We have created a wonderful supporters 
group that add greatly to the game day experience. Long may it continue. 


The 2017 season was the icing on a five year effort to get Rugby at St Pauls respected once 
again. We have now become a Rugby program not to be taken lightly. We have played Rugby 
since 1963 and the efforts of the past have and will not been forgotten. It is because of this history 
that a new approach was taken, to build on the past but raise the bar for now and the future. The 
game is a constant but it is the people driving the here and now that have shaped a very bright 
future for Rugby at St Pauls. 


The RSG organized two wonderful Tours for the Year 9 and Open teams this year. These are huge 
undertakings BUT we must make every effort to ensure that these Tours continue. The boys leave 
as players but return as a team with experiences that will stay with them for a life time. 


The Events off the field this year were, as always brilliant with the Mexican themed Welcome to 
Rugby a fitting way to start the year. 

Our Canteen Crew were magnificent at home games with the large crowds eager to sample the 
food on offer. 

The Rugby Dinner, again, was the right way to finish off  the season.


The 2018 season has begun with a meeting of next years Open and year 10 squads. The 
expectation have been set and now the work starts. 


Thanks to all that have helped with this year in Rugby. A personal thanks from me to all on the 
RSG Committee have worked tirelessly to ensure that 2017 was one to remember. 


Yours in Rugby 

Andrew Thomas.   AT



